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   >> Steve you and I talked about this but just to keep it on our minds can we just add the item about internal control process and procedure or accounting and financial procedures just so you can give us a quick update?

   >> Steve:  Yes, we can add that in as item number 7.  Can everyone see my screen?

   >> Yes.

   >> Great.

   >> Other additions to the agenda?  All right hearing none can I get a motion to approve the agenda.
   >> Aaron:  Motion to approve the agenda as presented.

   >> Okay, and a second?

   >> This is Glen, I would second.

   >> Tracy just for formality sake will you do a roll call vote.
   >> Tracy:  Sure Aaron Andres, yes, Glen Ashlock, yes, Yvonne Fleener, all right the agenda is approved and move on to public comment.

    Is there anyone on the call that would like to give public comment?  All right we will try again at the end for that.  So, Steve I'll turn it over to you now for item five review of the first quarter financials.

   >> Steve:  Great, the first item we will go through the is statement of position which is our balance sheet.  We are showing 7432 in cash savings.  And then in our checking account we have 107,000, 106,612.  And we will go over that here momentarily.  The bulk of this is made up from over payments by BSBP that will be outlined in our audit.  And so, we have total current assets of 171,519.  As we go down to liabilities and equity, we will see right here where total current liabilities under deferred revenue, 102,879.  This is accumulated funds from BSBP.  Over the years.  Our auditor and our accountant have been working together and I want to show you this e‑mail here that gives us the break down.  So, prior to 2015, we had accumulated 74,664 of access revenue from BSBP that was never spent.  So that money has been sitting in our bank account since 2015.  After 2015 you can see we had overages from BSBP in 2016 of 14,329.  A negative of 8,244 in 2017.  And overage of 26,843 in 2018 and overage of 7,905 in 2019.  So that gives us a grand total of 74,664 prior to 2015 and additional 40,833 since 2015 which makes up the 102,000.  Right now, we are in conversations with BSBP about the 40,833.  What we have tentatively agreed to is instead of charging our current grant with BSBP for this current fiscal year's expenditures we are going to bill against this post 2015 amount.  We are still in discussions with them about what to do with the 74,664.  Once we find out from BSBP what their desire is to do with that, I will bring that back to the finance committee.  One caveat to this is that there is just over 14,000 owed to SILC from BSBP through the rehab Council's grant.  As you will recall last year prior to my arrival, SILC in collaboration with MRS and BSBP became the employer of record for the rehab Council and also the fiduciary so in exchange for providing those services, there was an agreement between MRS and SILC to get I think 75% of those expenditures reimbursed back to SILC for providing those services.  There was never an agreement struck up with BSBP for BSBP's portion to pay on behalf of the rehab Council and that represents the 14,329.  When I started this job February 4th of last year.  I was made aware that there was some money owed to SILC from the rehab Council via BSBP.  I was told by our accountant Richard Hartwick at the time it was really not worth pursuing an agreement with them because it totaled right around $900.  So in March of last year I had a conversation with Mike Pemble who is second in charge of BSBP about this agreement and I told him what I had heard from Richard about the $900 and it may not be worth pursuing that and that I would let them know at a later date what we wanted to do.

    Come the audit we found out that the money owed was actually $14,329.  I have been in e‑mail contact back and forth with Mike Pemble, Bill Robinson who is the director of BSBP and also Tina Fullerton and BSBP's position was there was no agreement in place they have no mechanism to pay us back for that.  I am pursuing this with Tina Fullerton because the rehab Council is much like SILC is, it's a Council of majority of people with disabilities who oversees Michigan rehab services services much like SILC does except we don't oversee CIL services but it's similar in structure so I inquired with BSBP about a retroactive agreement and did not seem amenable to it.  Essentially what happened here we paid rehab Council's expenses out of SILC funds which is an inappropriate expenditure.  That should have been reimbursed to us from rehab Council funds via BSBP with that grant that BSB P.  Controlled for the rehab Council.

    So, this is still an ongoing, continuous negotiation happening and I'm going to continue to pursue this with Tina Fullerton.  We were explicitly told that this 14,329 could not come out of this 74,664 balance that was pre‑2015 accumulation by SILC of BSBP over payments.

    I understand that because that is BSBP's grant money.  This 14,329 needed to be paid out of rehab Council's budget one way or another to SILC because in good faith we provided those services.  I was given bad information when I started this job and now that we have this in our audit, and it's been identified, in good faith this should be reimbursed to SILC from the rehab Council one way or another.

    So just know I'm continuing to pursue that, and I will keep you updated as developments happen.

    Yes.

   >> Can we come back to that screen, Steve?

   >> Yes.

   >> So, a couple questions.  The auditors are ‑‑ how are they discovering stuff from 2016?  It's still showing up in our books from last fiscal year somehow.
   >> Steve:  These are all carry forwards from.

   >> I see, okay.

   >> Steve:  Like two directors ago.  Back prior to 2015, they used to get quarterly drawdowns, so they didn't have to submit expenditures.  They gave estimates of what they thought they needed each quarter.  So they would get a lump sum and then if they didn't bill against it, then they still had that money and right by rights they should have returned it back to BSBP but instead the director at that time held the funds and then continued to accumulate funds and somehow it was never reconciled by BSBP at the end each of these fiscal years which allowed SILC to continue to accumulate these funds which any expenditures against them.  So about three or four years ago they changed to a reimbursement format where you had to submit actual expenditures and then be reimbursed those actual expenditures so we should not have access funds ever on our books.  It should be penny in, penny out, go ahead Aaron did you have a question?

   >> Aaron:  So, because they ‑‑ before this was in place where it was penny in, penny out, they had ‑‑ we had a collection of some BSBPs money.  And they owe us money. 

   >> Steve:  Yes.

   >> Aaron:  Because it's part of their grant, I understand that we can't take their grant money to reimburse us for the money that we have paid in to BSBP because of the fiduciary responsibility, or whatever.  But how do they want us to deal with this money moving forward?  Is it just going to or not going to do anything with it or what?

   >> Steve:  That is what I'm trying to negotiate with them.

   >> Aaron:  Okay.

   >> Steve:  BSBP doesn't owe 14,329 out of their own money, they owe it out of the rehab Council grant they were the fiduciary for at the time.  So, this is a rehab Council expense we need to be reimbursed and BSBP is saying because SILC did not strike up an agreement with them for the grant, they were holding for the rehab Council, they have no mechanism to pay it.  And I asked if we can do a grant agreement retroactively and I've not heard anything back yet.  It has been radio silence for the past week and a half.  So, my next step is to pick up the phone and call Tina Fullerton because it's under the control of MRS and they can put this in their budget to pay us back this money from a previous fiscal year.  This is not hard to do.  This is just about creating a paper trail so that SILC funds are not used to pay for another Council's expenses.  That is what this comes down to here.

   >> Glen, were you going to say something?

   >> Glen:  No.

   >> Okay. 

So, the 40,833 that is what they want us to bill for services until that money is depleted?

   >> Steve:  Yes, that is what we are going to bill against but it's the remaining ‑‑ this remaining 74,664 that SILC accumulated prior to 2015 that I'm waiting for hear from BSBP what to do on.  They did tell us that we could not recoup the rehab Council's funds out of that.  Which I understand because that is BSBP money they paid to SILC for SILC expenses, so they are different pots of money.  And so, we just need to figure out what mechanism MRS wants to use to get us reimbursed for expenses we paid on behalf of the rehab Council last year.

   >> And then the 14,329 that's the money that should have been billed to the rehab Council?

   >> Steve:  Yes, via the BSBP grant, yes.

   >> So, I'm confused how it gets jumped over to cumulative and part of the stuff that they want us to bill against.

   >> Steve:  Um.

   >> Am I not understanding that correctly?  So, the 14,329 and have it in the accumulative and part of the 40,833 and telling us to bill our services against until depleted ‑‑ that but the 14,329 is not really there.

Steve:  Accumulative is this amount added to this amount to get you here, so we are basically saying we are isolating this number and then anything in excess of this number is accounted for over here coming to a total of 40,833 overage since 2016 and forward.

   >> That all made sense to me but when you said the 14, 329 was incorrectly take end out of our budget.

   >> Steve:  Yes, so in the audit you're going to see the 14,329 included in our line items.  But they are probably going to have to break that out to show it as a receivable from the rehab Council.  That is why I didn't want to release the draft today because there are still some things that Carrie needs to modify in this because this is from a different pot of money.

   >> So really the ‑‑ it's really like 38, almost wait, 32, 33.

   >> Steve:  Actually like 26 something.

   >> I got you okay.

   >> Steve:  To bill against.

   >> I didn't understand.  I was adding the 14,000, the 6 and 32000 thinking I did not add it myself that the total was 40,833 but it's not.

   >> Steve:  It's not.  It's actually about 26 we will bill against because of the understand on this table right here.

   >> I just misread the table.  That makes sense now.  Any other questions on this?

   >> Aaron:  Is there anything I should do from the rehab ‑‑ from the liaison for the rehab Council and SILC to move this forward?

   >> Steve:  I think that we can do Aaron is set up a conference call with Carol Bergquist from the rehab Council and talked to her and gave her pointers on Roberts rules and things like this and need to put this on her radar this is received through the rehab Council through BSBP so she is informed of it and get her on board with basically reimbursing us and go to Tina with that support.

   >> Aaron:  Okay.

   >> Steve:  Yes.

   >> Aaron:  You want to do it or.

   >> Steve:  Yeah, I will reach out to her, I've got her on speed dial and get something set up here.

    So at the end of the day on the balance sheet it looks like SILC has about 52000 to the good of unencumbered funds they won't be owed back and I believe that this is a combination of interest and also the fundraiser that SILC was involved in with MDRC like many, many, many years ago under Valorie Barnum‑Yarger so any questions about the balance sheet?

   >> Are we as a Council going to talk about that 52000?

   >> Steve:  Yes.

   >> And what to do with it.

   >> Steve:  Yeah, we should whether we do a money market, certificates of deposit or invest it back into activities for sure.

   >> Right.

   >> Steve:  The Council should talk about that.  Any other questions on the balance sheet?

   >> Yvonne:  No, looks good.

   >> Steve:  All right, here we are budget versus actuals.  I'm going to have Brad modify this so that it's cumulative in nature.

   >> Yeah.

   >> Steve:  It came out of QuickBooks as monthly, but if you get down to the very bottom it is really the net revenue versus net revenue.  These should mostly all zero out at the end of each month.  Like here we had 17.48 which is negligible.  This one here of the 5956 and the next 5,800, these were triggered based on the network support payment that we made for the statewide database.  Brad had spread this expense across 12 months and we actually paid the full I believe it was 16,000 in one lump sum payment on behalf of the network.  Let me find it here.  Right here statewide database system this expense of 16,000, so that is what makes it look like it's off in those months as it gets spread but will zero out at the end of the year and I'll have Brad change that in the budget spread so it shows as a one‑time expense happening in November.

    Other than that, we are right on track pretty much with actual to budget.  But mostly we are under spent.  And the reason for under spending is because we still have that third staff position in the budget.  So, we didn't want to change that but we are under spent because we don't have those wages expenses, the health insurance expenses, so on and so forth so that is why you see a lot of negatives here as opposed to overspending. 

   >> Yvonne:  Don't we want to spend that though?  Before October?

   >> Steve:  Well they didn't approve that third position.  So just because it's in the budget we are just incurring our actual expenses so.

   >> Yvonne:  Took it out of the budget.

   >> Steve:  What is that?

   >> Yvonne:  I thought we voted and revised the budget and removed it.

   >> Steve:  No, we actually voted ‑‑ we approved the budget that BSBP wanted us to agree to but because this is a three‑year SPIL and resource plan, we kept the budget the same in terms of like reference point.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay, that makes sense.  Can you go down for a second so the last column for the ones that are well over 100%, just an um co ‑‑ couple, the one you explained the database, go down a little more and keep going until, yeah, 376 is database 260 is accommodations and just more people asked for accommodations.

   >> Steve:  It's accommodations.  We've had the -- our committee meetings now have CART so there is additional expenses with having our committee meetings open.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay and keep going, please, I don't mean to be so bossy and scrolling down.

   >> Steve:  Not at all.

   >> Yvonne:  Keep going until we see more that are ‑‑ that is it okay so those are the only two significantly different.

   >> Like the 141 or 141% it was you know 500 bucks over for travel but travel you just never know based on where people are coming from so it's an educated guess on that.

   >> Yvonne:  Yeah, I do like to see the like you said the cumulative where this would have been just like a quarterly and then the final numbers.

   >> Steve:  I do too.  I like to see cumulative through the year, what our budget should have been through that point in the year, what the actual was cumulative and I'll have them add those columns on there because that is how I like to be able to manage.

   >> That is a nice visual.

   >> Steve:  Yes, and then we have the check register.  For October through the end of January.  Nothing really unusual.  Just basically our office expenses, our regular bills from AT&T.  The ALG group is our auditor.  Reimbursements for working lunches.  The only thing that was out of the ordinary was the payment in October for Robert Hodges and that is a personal assistant when we were Council members but that came up, I think in the last finance committee meeting but if you go through these, they are all pretty much the same.  Our unemployment insurance, health insurance, CART services, our accountant, insurance, staff expenditure reports, was there anything on the check register that jumped out at anybody?  I had gone through this pretty thoroughly the other day and did not see anything.

   >> Yvonne:  What is the supporting strategies?

   >> Steve:  Supporting strategy is Brad Jacokes who is our accountant so that is for accounting services, yep.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay.

>> Yvonne:  Looks like we are on track, that is good.  Financial audit update.

   >> Steve:  So, the financial audit is moving forward.  I got the draft report.  Let me see here.  Here it is here.  From Carrie.  Late yesterday afternoon.  I went through this; this is pretty much standard boilerplate information.  Again, these are going to be adjusted again.  Here is the 52,441 that we believe is our true unencumbered fund for SILC.  Minus the ‑‑ she just rounded up for the 75,000 which is the 74,000 which is the pre‑2015 amount and then showing the 40,497 payable to BSBP which we are going to bill against.  But again, these will be adjusted for that 14,000 number.

    As we get down into the actual narrative part of it, they go through the summary of our accounting policies, the only areas I'm going to draw your attention to is going to be this is where we moved offices.  Retirement plan.  Refund credit due from vendor.  They called out where we got had unauthorized use of our phone system and the total of 39,700 which we have been reimbursed from AT&T for.  Already.  

Here is the information about the miss appropriation of funds, it says management has determined based on communication with legal authorities that SILC's claims are uncollectible, the unfavorable amounts do not have a material adverse effect on the financial position.  Results of operations for the fiscal year ended September 30th of 19.  Change in principal outlines the change to the FASB accounting standards so really it looks like a clean audit with those things basically that I just went over with you regarding the access BSBP funding that we are still moving through getting corrected.  So, once this is finalized, this will go out to the finance committee and then to the full Council.

We will have the auditor present at our March 6 meeting to give a presentation and answer questions on any part of the audit.

   >> Yvonne:  Any recommendations?

   >> Steve:  I just got it late last night and I just had a chance to breeze through it this morning.  But Yvonne as the treasurer I would like to shoot this out to you if you would like to take a peek at it.

   >> Yvonne:  I'm just curious because I mean if they are satisfied with the checks and balances already in place, there is really no need to change them, so I just wondered.

   >> Steve:  Well, it's more about, they were very satisfied and actually impressed with how we are actually operating the accounting system now and now it's just a matter of getting it on paper, kind of a step by step procedural documents.

   >> Yvonne:  Good.

   >> Steve:  So that is what we are going to do with Bill Addison assisting us so any other questions on the audit?

   >> Yvonne:  No.  Good job, guys.

   >> Steve:  All right.

   >> Aaron:  This is on a different subject but in terms of the March agenda for SILC, it looks like Zelley is coming out to give us a presentation on.

>> Steve:  Disability Network academy?

   >> Aaron:  Yes.

   >> Steve:  That is the plan to have him present at lunchtime for a working training lunch.

   >> Aaron:  Okay.

   >> Glen, did you ask a question?

   >> Glen:  No.

   >> I think I keep hearing your voice, but I guess I don't.

   >> Steve:  We are also going to have to new Council members, I sent the e‑mail out to everyone.  I think on ‑‑ yesterday.  We are going to try to get an orientation scheduled between right after we get back from SILC Congress but prior to the next Council meeting so once we get a date pinned down and then invite we will go to all the Council members if you want to participate in person or by phone and I would encourage as many Council members as possible to participate in that.  For questions and answers and to just kind of share your experience and what you have learned so far, I think that is always helpful for new Council members coming on board.

   >> Yvonne:  I told you before, Steve, I feel like I will learn, it will be so much more relevant now I've been to some meetings so I'm excited to ‑‑ hopefully I can attend that day and let it all sink in this time.

   >> Steve:  Excellent, excellent.  We do still have one vacancy.  I spoke with Aralia on Monday morning.  She forgot about Gabrielle la Burman terming off at the end of December and thought she was still on based on the new term dates that the Snyder administration had given them which had kind of went in the face of the Federal regulations, so I had a meeting with Aralia yesterday and a phone meeting on Monday so she apparently has terms that she has to comply with that are secretary of state terms but there is a way we can get the two of them to jive so we are working on that too.  But she is working on filling that last vacancy with somebody from a native American tribe because when Patricia Sterling termed off, she when she resigned actually, in the Federal regulations they call out two positions that have to be on every SILC and one of them is a CIL director liaison and the other one is someone representing native American tribes.  So that is the position that Aralia is looking to fill right now.

   >> Yvonne:  Aaron, I interrupted you.  You were going to say something.

   >> Aaron:  I was going to say this is going to be a closed meeting for the public as far as the new Council member orientation goes, correct?

   >> Steve:  Yes.  We do not ‑‑ orientations do not have to be open to the public like what we did the last time.  We are not making decisions.  It's simply an orientation so that is not going to be publicly advertised.  We will set the date; the information will go to the Council members and Council members will be invited to participate in that.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay.

   >> Steve:  Yep.

   >>  So the last item the internal controls financial procedures Bill Addison from MRS at our last Council meeting offered to his assistance to come in and help us write out procedures along with Brad, our accountant based on the new accounting system that we have in place that calls out specific steps on how we are going to operate the system, what the separation of duties are and what the checks and balances are that are built into the system so that if Tracy and I were to ever leave someone could come in and see exactly what those procedures and steps need to be, know what the checks and balances are in place and separation of duties, so the plan is to have an initial meeting with Bill Addison out at the SILC Congress in San Diego when we are all out there with myself Bill, Yvonne and Aaron to get the ball rolling on this initiative.

   >> Yvonne:  Good, all right.

   >> Aaron:  Since our secretary is gone, do we need to also elect another officer?

   >> Steve:  Yes.  So, we are going to have ‑‑ we need to have a vote on a new secretary at the march 6th meeting so we will have Tracy put that on the agenda as well.

   >> Aaron:  Yes.

   >> Yvonne:  Aaron, do you have someone in mind?

   >> Aaron:  No, I don't.

>> Yvonne:  I wondered if it was worth reaching out to someone to encourage them to step up but.

   >> Aaron:  Will seems like a good candidate.  Just from talking with him a little bit, he seems very gung‑ho but I don't know if he would be interested, or not.

   >> Yvonne:  Okay.

   >> Steve:  Well, he is going to SILC Congress so we will have an opportunity to so some conversations with him and maybe give him some encouragement.

   >> Aaron:  Right.

   >> Yvonne:  All right, any other questions before we move on to public comment?  All right is there anyone on the call that would like to give public comment?  

All right hearing none we will adjourn the meeting at 1:33 p.m.

    .

   >> Steve:  Thank you all so much, I appreciate it.

   >> Yvonne:  Thank you.  Have a good day everybody.

   >> Steve:  You guys too.  Good‑bye.

   >> Good‑bye.

    [ Meeting concludes at 1:33 p.m.]
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